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Rancho Santiago Community College District trustees support
Props. 57 and 58
(Santa Ana)—Rancho Santiago Community College District trustees unanimously voted to support Propositions 57 and 58 at their regular board meeting on January 27.  In taking these positions, they acknowledged the importance of the governor’s plan for the state’s economic recovery and for requiring the state to have a balanced budget.  Passage of these measures will provide the community colleges with stable and predictable funding, allowing greater ability to plan and deliver academic programs and student services.

Resolutions were approved on Proposition 57, known as the Economic Recovery Bond Act, and Proposition 58, identified as the California Balanced Budget Act.  Both measures have a fiscal impact on community colleges.  Trustees indicated that their support for Proposition 57 was prompted by the belief that re-packaging the state’s bond debt would substantially improve its fiscal stability, thus assuring community colleges of sufficient revenue to avoid deep cuts in services to students.  The California Balanced Budget Act (Proposition 58) would restore fiscal prudence to state budgeting, prohibiting borrowing to pay off deficits in the future.
In other board business, representatives from LPA, Inc., the district’s master plan architects, presented preliminary plans for Santiago Canyon and Santa Ana Colleges’ campus development.  The plans incorporate property acquisitions to the colleges funded through Measure E revenues as well as anticipated buildings, some of which will be constructed using local bond revenues.  Final master plans will be presented to the board in March 2004, after which they will be shared with the community.
Santa Ana College and Santiago Canyon College are public community colleges of Rancho Santiago Community College District, which serves the residents of Anaheim Hills, Garden Grove, Irvine, Orange, Santa Ana, Tustin and Villa Park.  Both colleges provide education for academic transfer and careers, courses for personal and professional development, and customized training for business and industry.
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